November 3, 1984

Mr. Stan Morss
Route 3
Bradford, MA 01830

Dear Stan:

Thank you for taking the time to listen for the WNRK test on MOnday
morning, October 29th, 1984. In your letter, you mentioned hearing
periods of tone at 1:10 AM and 1:21 AM, During the test broadcast,
from sign-on at 12:05 AM til 1 AM, we ran periods of 1000 hertz tone
for one minute periods, with breaks about every 13 seconds. After

1 AM til sign-off at 2:35 AM, we ran the tone every 10 minutes, so
the times that you mentioned do match up with what was on! Thus, I
am very pleased to confirm your reception of our signal!

WNRK operates from 6 AM until local sunset, 7 days a week, with 1000
watts (500 watts presunrise) using a 3 tower directional antenna
system, with the major lobe of the signal beamed north-northwest.

I was very pleased with the results of the test, with many reports
received from the northeast. Furthest calls were received from
Chicago.

Again, thank you for taking time to write and let us know you heard
our signal, WNRK is always glad to hear from its listeners both near
and far!

Chief Engineer
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